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STUDENT'S LIFE LOST IN
FRATERNITY HOUSE FIRE

Home of Cornell Chapter of Alpha Tau
Omega Destroyed—J. S. Kiehle

Burned to Death.

In a fire which partly destroyed
the chapter house of the Alpha Tau
Omega fraternity, at Stewart and
University avenues, last Friday
afternoon, James Scott Kiehle, of
Minneapolis, Minn., a member of the
chapter, was burned to death. Kiehle
was a member of the junior class in
Sibley College. He 'had ample time
to escape from the house and it is be-
lieved that he sacrificed his life in
an effort to warn two men who he
supposed were sleeping on the third
floor.

The fire evidently started in the
basement at the bottom of an ele-
vator shaft used for hoisting trunks
and linen, and made its way up the
shaft to the third floor. Its origin is
not known. Before the fire was dis-
covered the attic was all ablaze. It
was a few minutes after noon when
the janitor of the house discovered
the flames. He ran into the library,
where several members of the chap-
ter were sitting, and cried that the
third floor was on fire. The men ran
up-stairs with chemical extinguish-
ers and also laid lines of hose which
were on each floor, but they soon saw
that the fire had gone too far to be
put out without more help, and they
turned their attention to saving fur-
niture, after searching the bedrooms
and studies in an attempt to make
sure that everybody was safe. Mean-
time the fire department had been
notified by C. A. Lueder, '02, the
football coach, who, from his home
in University avenue, had seen smoke
pouring from the roof of the chapter
house. He sent in an alarm from a
box at Lake street and University
avenue, one block away.

Phcto by Troy & Keith

VIEW OF THE BURNING A LPHA TAU OMEGA HOUSE.

Kiehle had been seen at work in
his room about half an hour before
the fire was discovered, and in the
excitement he was not missed. When
his absence was noticed it was sup-
posed that he had left the house in
safety, especially as a search had
been made of all the rooms. The
first thing the firemen did when they
arrived was to ask if everybody was
out of the house, and they were told
by 'members of the chapter that
everybody had been accounted for. It
was not until four o'clock in the
afternoon, when a meeting of the
chapter was held at the home of
Charles E. Cornell and the roll was
called, that Kiehle's absence caused
alarm. A party hastened to the
ruined house and made a search.
Kiehle's body was found in a hall on
the third floor at the door of a room
which had been occupied by Donald
Stewart, '08, of Brooklyn, and E. E.
Seelye, '08, of Ithaca. The features
were not recognizable, but the body
was identified by a signet ring on
the left hand. All indications point

to the conclusion that Kiehle lost his
life in going to awaken Stewart and
Seelye. He knew that they had
attended one of the Junior week
dances the night before and that they
were sleeping late. Stewart, how-
ever, was on the second floor taking
a shower bath when the alarm was
given and Seelye escaped by jump-
ing from his window upon the roof
of a balcony. Kie'hle was fully
dressed, and if he had been think-
ing merely of his own safety might
have escaped from his window by a
rope instead of risking a passage
through the smoke-filled hall.

For some time after the arrival of
the firemen the water pressure was
poor. Not until after a steamer was
brought from downtown was it possi-
ble to get a stream above the second
story. The lack of sufficient press-
ure in the water mains has not yet
been satisfactorily accounted for. By
the time the steamer reached the top
of the hill the flames had been burst-
ing through the roof for ten minutes.
The fire was under control at two
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o'clock. Before that time the roof
had fallen in, and burning timbers
had dropped through to the first
floor. A large number of students
helped the firemen. Most of them
were in ordinary clothes, which were

JAMES J3COTT KIEHLE.

drenched and in some cases frozen
stiff. The mercury was in the neigh-
borhood of zero at the time of the
fire.

The members of the chapter were
cared for at neighboring fraternity
houses. There were about twenty
men living in the house. For the
first time in several years they had
no guests during junior week.

The building which was destroyed
contained three stories and an attic.
The first story was of brick and the
rest of frame construction. It was
situated on the southwest corner of
Stewart and University avenues and
was erected in 1901. It was valued
at $25,000 and the value of the fur-
niture was estimated at $5,000. The
chapter carried $16,000 insurance
on the house and $3,000 on the fur-
niture. A good deal of the furniture
was saved.

Kiehle was twenty-one years old
and was a son of Mr. A. M. Kiehle,
of Minneapolis, Minn. His father
and mother survive him. He entered

Cornell in the fall of 1906 as a
sophomore after being graduated
from the Minneapolis High School
and spending a year at the Univer-
sity of Minnesota. A memorial ser-
vice was held in Sage Chapel on Sun-
day afternoon. Members of the
Alpha Tau Omega fraternity and a
large number of members of the
faculty and undergraduates were
present. Memorial addresses were
delivered by President Schurman and
the Rev. Hugh Black, of Edinburgh,
Scotland, the University preacher of
the day. The body was taken on
Monday to Scottsburg, N. Y.,
Kiehle's birthplace, for burial. An
escort of four members of the chap-
ter accompanied it.

University Preachers.

THE NEW YORK DINNER.

Following is the list of University
preachers for the second term:

Feb. 2, 9, 16—The Rev. Hugh
Black, M. A., Edinburgh, Scotland,
Presbyterian.

Feb. 23—The Rev. J. W. A. Stew-
art, D. D., Dean of Rochester Theo-
logical Seminary, Baptist.

March 1—The Rt. Rev. Thomas
F. Gailor, S. T. D., Bishop of Ten-
nessee, Memphis, Episcopalian.

M arch 8—The Rev. Charles A.
Dinsmore, D. D., First Congrega-
tional church of Watetfbury, Conn.,
Congregationalist.

March 15—The Rev. Samuel S.
Marquis, D. D., Dean of St. Paul's
Cathedral, Detroit, Mich., Episcopa-
lian.

March 22—The Rev. W. W. Fenn,
Dean of Harvard Divinity School,
Cambridge, Mass., Unitarian.

April 12—The Rev. Charles Cuth-
bert Hall, D. D., president Union
Theological Seminary, New York
city, Presbyterian.

April 19, 26—The Rev. John C.
Hartzell, Bishop for Africa, Method-
ist.

May S—The Rev. George Hodges,
D. D., Dean Episcopal Theological
Seminary, Cambridge, Mass., Epis-
copalian.

May 10—The Rev. Leighton Wil-
liams, New York city, Baptist.

General Woodford the Guest of Honor—
Governor Hughes also Present.

About three hundred alumni, re-
resenting almost every class grad-
uated from Cornell, assembled at the
Waldorf-Astoria last Friday even-
ing for the twenty-eighth annual
New York dinner. General Stewart
L. Woodford, who assisted at the in-
auguration of the University, who
founded the Woodford prize in ora-
tory and who is a member of the
Board of Trustees, was the guest of
honor and principal speaker. Other
speakers were the Rev. Nehemiah
Boynton, of Brooklyn, and James M.
Beck, former Assistant Attorney
General of the United States. Presi-
dent Schurman, who had expected to
attend the dinner, was kept at Ithaca
by illness. Governor Hughes arrived
late in the evening, having come di-
rectly from the Republican Club,
where his boom for the nomination
for President had been launched,
Howard Hasbrouck, '90, president of
the Cornell University Club of New
York, was the toastmaster.

Before the dinner began a half-
hour reception was held in honor of
General Woodford. When the guests
went into the grand ballroom, where
the tables were spread, they found
the great room decorated with Cor-
nell colors—flags and bunting taste-
fully arranged under the direction
of George C. Boldt, jr., '05. Along
the west side of the room was the
singers' table, at which were seated
about fifty former members of the
Glee Club. All the old songs and
some new ones were sung in the
course of the dinner, and class yells
were given by various groups.

General Woodford was the first
speaker. He began by paying a
tribute to Governor Hughes, who
as everyone present knew, is a
Cornellian by adoption, having been
a member of the faculty about fif-
teen years ago. General Woodford
recalled Governor Hughes's speech
at the dinner last year, in which the
Governor said that from the little
universe of Cornell he had beea
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thrown out into space on a tangent
and was still going. "There is a pos-
sibility/' said General Woodford,
"that there may be a White House
at the end of the tangent. (Ap-
plause.) I understand that Governor
Hughes tonight is nominating him-
self for the Presidency at the Re-
publican Club. He is expected here
later, and we hope to have the honor
of holding the first ratification meet-
ing for him." After a brief review
of the history of Cornell, General
Woodford considered the ideals of
various universities. Harvard, he
said, stood for dignity, Yale for
pluck "and also for luck—oh, yes,
gentlemen, I am an old Yale man
mjrself—and Cornell stands for work
and the spirit of work." General
Woodford said he thought the great-
eat thing done in this country for
•cience in the last fifty years had
been the founding of complete uni-
rcrsity organizations, such as Cor-
nell, Minnesota, Wisconsin, Califor-
nia, Stanford, Nebraska and others.
Great applause followed his asser-
tion that he considered Cornell the
greatest of all these.

The Rev. Dr. Boynton said that
he came from Amherst and had never
attended Cornell, for which he was
βorry. Harvard might stand for
dignity, Yale for pluck and Cornell
for work, "but at Amherst we stand
for education. (Laughter.) You
may laugh, gentlemen, but that's rare
enough nowadays in the colleges."
Mr. Beck paid a high compliment to
General Woodford's services as a
public man and told several witty
stories.

Governor Hughes arrived about
midnight and was greeted with the
"long yell." He was escorted to the
guests' table and spoke briefly. He
said:

"I am not here officially. When I
received the invitation to the dinner
some weeks ago I responded that
under no circumstances would I be
able to be here tonight. It was only
recently that I learned, however, that
your dinner fell on a night when I
should have to be in New York, and
I felt tonight that by right of adop-
tion as a Cornellian, and also by

right of interest and loyalty, my
place was with you.

"I have no thoughts to utter, but
I cannot resist this opportunity to
make some slight acknowledgment to
your guest of honor, General Wood-
ford, for having performed for me
the greatest service that can be ren-
dered to a young man—that is to
give him a start in his profession.

"Through a mutual friend I be-
came known to General Woodford,
and was most fortunately enabled
to start the practice of law in his
office. There is one impression of
Cornell I remember with gratitude,
and that is of the university as a vast
workshop training young men to at-
tack their work in life with force and
determination. There is no reason
for any of us to fear any problem
which confronts us in America today.
Throughout all the States there are
communities full of a sentiment for
social improvement and bodies study-
ing public questions and ready to de-
vote their energies to the common
good."

The following committee had
charge of the dinner: Roger Lewis,
'95, chairman; Walter C. Kerr, '79;
Otto M. Eidlitz, '81; J. G. White,
'85; Howard HasBrouck, '90, ex
officio; George W. Schurman, '92;
Bert Hanson, '93; William F. Atkin-
son, '95; Percy W. Simpson, '98;
James G. Gregg, '98; Edward L.
Stevens, '99; Henry G. Macdonald,
'01 George H. Turner, '03; Edward
Burns, jr., '03, and George C. Boldt,
jr.,'05. ^

Officers Elected in St. Louis.

At the annual meeting of the Cor-
nell Club of St. Louis, held on Jan-
uary 11, the following officers for
1908 were elected: President, Alden
H. Little, '02; vice-president, Henry
P. Ferriss, '02; secretary, Kelton
E. White, '00, 303 North Fourth
street.

E. C. Zeller, '99, was elected rep-
resentative of the club on the Cor-
nell Alumni General Committee.

The following resignations were
accepted: Dr. D. Arthur Hughes,
'98, George S. Lang, Όl, H. C.

Peters, '92, Audenried Whittemore,
'03, Charles L. Thompson, Ό6, and
H. R. McClain, '02.

The following new members were
elected: G. G. Durham, '05, Charles
P. Brady, '04, George I. Finley, '00,
W. P. Foote, '02, J. F. Brauner, '05,
J. H. Houghton, '03, B. H. Bend-
heim, '07, W. B. Holman, '04, New-
ton C. Failor, Ό6, G. R. Throop,
'05, W. C. Morgan, Ό6.

•
Where Our Students Come From.

The following table shows the
states and foreign countries from
which come the students of Cornell
University:
New York. .
Pennsylvania
New Jersey.
Ohio
Illinois . . . .
Mass
Maryland . .
Connecticut .
Dist. of Col.
Indiana ....
Michigan . .
Virginia . . .
Missouri
Texas . .
Iowa . .
Wisconsin . . .
Colorado . . .
Minnesota. .
Oregon . . . .
California . .
Philippines .
Kansas . . . .
Kentucky . .
Utah
N. Carolina..
Tennessee . .
Delaware . .
Louisiana . .
Mississippi .
Vermont . . .
Porto Rico . .
Alabama . . .
Georgia ....
Maine .
Arkansas . .
Nebraska . .
New Hamp.
Washington.*.
W. Virginia .
Montana . . .

1989
311
186
149
104
98
66
54
51
33
31
26
24
24
23
22
19
19
18
17
17
14
14
13
12
12
11
11
11
11
10
9
9
9
8
8
8
8
8
7

Rhode Id. . .
S. Carolina .
N. Dakota. .
Hawaii . . . .
Wyoming . .
Oklahoma . .
Florida
Nevada . . . .
Indian Ter .
S. Dakota..
New Mexico.
China . . . . " .
Cuba . .
Argentine R.
Canada . . . .
India
Japan
Mexico . . . .
Peru
Brazil
England . . .
Australia . . .
Switzerland .
Ecuador . . .
France . . . .
Nicaragua . .
Russia
Bulgaria . . .
Cape Colony
Chile
Costa Rica . .
Germany . . .
Holland . . .
Ireland ....
Norway ....
Palestine . ..
Spain .

7
6
4
4
3
2
1
1
1
1
1

26
14
IS
1?
10
9
7
5
4
4
S
9
2
2
2
3
1
1
1
1
1
1

Turkey . . . .
Uruguay . . .

Total 3635

Frequent rehearsals are now being
held in preparation for the annual
Music Festival.
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NEW ENGLAND DINNER.

"Jack" Moakley Talks on Athletics at

Cornell—Officers Elected.

The tenth annual dinner of the

New England Cornell Club, held last
Friday evening at Mieusset's Hotel
in Boston, was the largest and most
successful in the history of the or-
ganization. Fifty-eight Cornellians
were on hand. The founder and
president of the club, J. T. Auer-
bach, '90, introduced the speakers,
of whom Coach John F. Moakley
was the chief. Mr. Moakley said
that he was doubly glad to attend a
Cornell dinner in Boston because of
his connection with Cornell and the
fact that he was a Boston boy. He
explained the Cornell athletic policy
to the "old grads," dwelling particu-
larly on the fact that athletic sport
is conducted as a matter of play and
not of business and that wealth or
position has no part in determining
a man's standing, athletic .or other-
wise, at Cornell. He paid a hearty
tribute to Harvard, saying that it
was from that university that Cor-
nell inherited her ideal of cleanness
in sport. Harvard men were her
first athletic advisers. The speaker
praised the work of Professor C. V.
P. Young, '99, whose extension of
the "play system" of exercise he con-
sidered one of the finest things at
Cornell.

The next speaker was James P.
Magenis, '99;, who has recently been
elected to the Boston School Board
by a fusion of all parties. Henry F.
Hurlburt, '75, the acknowledged
leader of the Boston bar, gave some
reminiscences of days in '71, when
the University had neither crew,
cheer nor "coeds." He said that a
body of alumni owed a duty to new
graduates and urged the. executive
committee of the club to. try to find
positions for Cornell graduates who
wish to locate in New England,
either in business or the professions,
and to smooth their path in every
possible way. This suggestion was
received with enthusiasm and plans

arε now being considered by which
tl:e club may render such aid. Other
speakers were the Rev. H. L. Tay-
lor, '98, L. E. Chester, '90, H. Van
Everen, '91, and R. O. Walter, '01.
S'ongs and cheers, led by Edward
Holmes, '05, a former leader of the
Glee Club, enlivened the evening.

The following officers were elected
for the coming year: President, J.
T. Auerbach, '90; vice-president, H.
F. Hurlburt, '75 secretary and
treasurer, H. W. Gillett, Όβ; execu-
tive committee, J. P. Magenis, '99;
T. H. Piser, '95, and R. O. Walter,
Όl chorister, Edward Holmes, '05.

Those present were: Joseph N.
Magna, Ό6; John E. Wentworth,
'03; C. W. Hubbell, '07; James E.
Neary, Ό6; F. C. Cosby, '93; B. M.
Mackintosh, '07; James P. Magenis,
'99; R. O. Walter, Όl F. E. Has-
kell, '06; R. C. Fenner, '04; W. F.
Evans, '93; A. S. Tenney, '05; A.
Walton, '02; J. C. Wilson, Ό6; J.
C. Shaw, '04; J. J. Grain, '96; J. L.
Harrison, '86; J. T. Auerbach, '90;
F. W. C. Lieder, '02; F. H. Thro;

'03; T. H. Piser, '95; I. A. Boyce^
'05; H. E. Clark, '99; B. H. Hamil-
ton, '99; H. W. Gillett, Ό6; H. F.
Hurlburt, '75; A. L. Thayer, of
Harvard, recently General Secretary
of the Cornell University Christian
Association; J. R. Marvin, '02; R.
W. Curtis, Όl; C. T. Reed, '03; W.
G. Starkweather, '92; Horace Van
Everen, '91 W. G. Ogden, Όl G.
S. Bliss, '90; J. W. Cowles, '90; E.
F, Thayer, Όl J. Foster Bush, '73;
E. W. Pierce, '07; G. H. Burr, '04;
H. P. Curtiss, '96; Edward Holmes,
'05; Charles S. Spooner, '07; S. E.
Whiting, '98; H. L. Taylor, '98; R.
D. Vaughan, '07; W. G. Fisher, '93;
G. E. Parsons, '96; Robert ScKur-
man, '07; W. T. Holliday, '05; L.
E. Chester, '90; R. F. Gilkeson, '05;
F. Hammond, '04; T. F. Borst, '05;
J. D. Coffman, '09; C. A. Spencer,
'04; D. P. Carter, '04, and C. Kim-
ball, '07.

Emilio de Gogorza, a baritone well
known at Cornell, will appear before
the University on March 10 in the
third of the winter series of chamber
concerts.

MIDWINTER RELAXATION.

The Masque's Comic Opera One of the
Best Features of Junior Week.

"Block week" and Junior week
slightly overlapped each other this
year. Examinations did not end un-
til Wednesday, but the annual Ice
Carnival, the first event on the pro-
gram of festivity, was held on Beebe
Lake on Tuesday evening. An arena
was marked off on the lake by dec-
orated posts, between which were
strung red and white electric lights,
and on top of the toboggan slide was
mounted a large searchlight, which
helped to illuminate the enclosure.
From eight o'clock until after eleven
several hundred skaters and coasters
thronged the lake.

During the carnival an intercol-
legiate game of hockey was played
between the Varsity team and the
seven from the University of Roch-
ester. Cornell won by a score of 10
to 0. Seven of Cornell's goals were
scored in the first half. Near the
goal posts there was little light, and
this seemed to handicap the visitors
more than it did the home team.
The Rochester players did better in
the second half, holding Cornell to
three points and threatening the Red
and White goal several times. The
Cornell team lined up as follows:
Goal, Yohe; point, Sayles; cover
point, Matchner; center, Vincent and
Jones rover, Lally right wing, Rei-
ber left wing, Greer. Mr. Purvis, of
Princeton, was referee. Seven of the
goals were shot by Lally, and Greer,
Vincent and Jones scored one each.

MASQUE PLEASES LARGE AUDIENCE.

On Wednesday evening took place
the performance of the comic opera
"Popocaterpillar VII" by the
Masque at the Lyceum theater, fol-
lowed by the Sophomore Cotillion at
the Armory. The opera delighted
an audience which overflowed the
theater. It was funnier than "Pana-
tela," last year's Junior week play,
and, almost everybody said that the
music was better. No such beautiful
costumes had ever been seen at a
Masque performance, and the chorus
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"girls" were above the average in
good looks. The dances and choruses
were, rendered with a finish which
must have well repaid Mrs. Dixie
for the care which she had taken in
planning the effects and drilling the
performers. The costumes and
scenery, too, were a credit to her
good taste.

Several of the principals distin-
guished themselves. George F.
Pond, '10, of Rochester, who took
the part of Jack Sheppard, a naval
officer, displayed real dramatic tal-
ent, and showed himself to be one
of the best men the Masque has ever
discovered. R. V. Davey, '10, of
East Orange, N. J., as King Popo-
caterpillar VII, got a laugh with
every one of his lines, and was ably
seconded by K. L. Roberts, '08, of
Maiden, Mass., who as Montezuma,
the prime minister, revealed an un-
suspected gift of mimicry. A topi-
cal song, in which Davey and Rob-
erts burlesqued local characters, was
one of the hits of the piece. T. L.
Miller, '10, and H. J. Snyder, '08,
the author of the book, played their
parts well. Under the stage man-
agement of V. D. Herriman, '08,
the play was unusually smooth for a
first performance.

On Thursday night the Lyceum
was again crowded for the concert
of the Glee, Banjo and Mandolin
Clubs. The Junior Ball, held in the
Armory on Friday evening, brought
the week to a close. Several of the
fraternities gave house dances dur-
ing the week.

The Masque to Travel.

Close Contest in Fencing.

Two out-of-town performances of
the comic opera "Popocaterpillar
VII" are to be given by the Masque.
The play will be produced at the
Lyceum theater in Rochester on
Wednesday evening, February 19j
and on the following evening at the
Burtis Auditorium in Auburn. In
each town the Cornell alumni are
helping in the arrangements and are
planning for the entertainment of
the players. Before this trip is taken
the Masque will repeat the opera in
Ithaca.

Cornell's fencers made a good
showing in the third annual contest
for the Manrique trophy, held at the
Central Branch of the Brooklyn
Young Men's Christian Association
last Saturday evening. West Point
won the meet, defeating Cornell in
the final round. In the first round
Cornell disposed of the Carnegie
Fencing Club of New York easily by
a clean score of 9 to 0, and in the
second round defeated Yale by 5 to
0, the latter contest being closed at
the conclusion of the fifth bout. Cor-
nell's team consisted of W. E. Har-
ries, '08, Buffalo; O. W. Howard,
'08, Omaha, and T. E. Fassett, '09,
Elmira.

In the first round Yale beat the
University of Pennsylvania, West
Point disposed of the New York
Fencers' Club, and the Foil and
Mask Club defeated the New York
Turn Verein. The second round re-
sulted in a victory for Cornell over
Yale and for West Point over the
Foil and Mask Club. The result of
the final round between West Point
and Cornell was as follows: Dickin-
son beat Harries, Sears beat Fassett,
Greble beat Howard, Harries beat
Sears, Fassett beat Greble, Dickin-
son beat Howard, Harries beat Gre-
ble, Dickinson beat Fassett. The
Sears-Howard bout was undecided,
leaving the score West Point 5, Cor-
nell 3.

The trophy is a silver cup offered
by Enrico Manrique, the fencing in-
structor of the Brooklyn Young
Men's Christian Association. It was
won the first year by the New York
Turn Verein and last year by Cor-
nell.

Basketball Defeat by Yale.

Yale defeated Cornell at basket-
ball in the Armory last Saturday
afternoon by a score of 20 to 17.
The defeat was the result of a strong
rally in the second half by which
the New Haven five'Overcame a big
lead which Cornell had obtained.
The first score was made by Wrenn
of Yale, but baskets by Crosby and

Avery gave Cornell a lead which was
maintained until the middle of the
second half. At the end of the first
period the score was 9 to 7 in Cor-
nell's favor. After a few minutes'
play in the second period the score
was 17 to 9 for Cornell, but at this
point Yale took a brace and by dint
of fast play and good team work
soon tied the score. A goal from a
foul and another basket gave the vic-
tory to Yale.

Relay Team Wins.

Cornell's relay team defeated
Pennsylvania and Dartmouth at the
indoor meet of the Boston Athletic
Association last Saturday evening.
The Ithaca runners were C. M.
French, '09; B. W. Hitchcock, '10;
F. B. Townsend, '08, and J. P. Hal-
stead, '08. Each man ran 780 yards.
French, the first man, gained a lead
of half a lap and the other members
of the team held the advantage. In
the race for second place, Taylor,
Penn's negro runner, fouled Hoff-
man of Dartmouth. Dartmouth fin-
ished, second and Pennsylvania, inas-
much as her team finished last, was
credited with third place instead of
being disqualified. E. T. Cooke, '10,
ran in the 40-yard dash but was un-
placed, as was W. J. Cartmell, of
Pennsylvania. H. J. Porter, '05, won
the high jump from scratch with a
mark of 6 feet 1% inches.

Victory in Hockey.

The Cornell hockey team defeated
the seven of the Rensselaer Poly-
technic Institute last Friday by a
score of 4 to 0. Cornell was to have
met Harvard at Cambridge on the
next day, but the game was called
off for lack of ice.

Michigan Nine to Play in Ithaca.

Announcement has been made at
Ann Arbor that the University of
Michigan nine will meet Cornell at
Ithaca this spring. The Michigan
players have not been seen on Percy
Field for several years. The Cor-
nell schedule has not yet been made
public.



210 CORNELL ALUMNI

SUBSCRIPTION—$3.00 Per Year.
Published weekly during the college y ar

and monthly in July and August forty tββu s
annually. Issue No. 1 is published tb first
Wednesday of the college year, in October,
and weekly publication (numbered consecu-
tively) continues through Commencement
week. Iβsue No. 40, the final one of the
year, Is published the last Wednesday In
August and contains & complete index of tfee
entire volume.

βingle copies, ten cents each. Foreίga
postage, 40 cents per year. Subscription*
payable in Advance.

Should a subscriber desire to discontinue
hie subscription^ notice to that effect should
be sent before its expiration. Otherwise it
is assumed that a continuance of Hie sub-
scription is desired.

Checks, drafts and orders should be mad
payable to the Cornell Alumni News.

All oorreapoBxtence should be addressed—
COKNBLL Axuiuπ NEWS

Office: 110 N. Tio*m «t
N. Y.

WOODFORD PATTERSON, '95,
Editor.

GEORGE C. PIERCE, '09,
Business Manager.

Hnjbered as Sββam4-Ol*sβ Matter at ttbαea. N.T.

Ithaca, N. ¥„ February S, 1908.

FIRE PROTECTION.

The University is mourning the
second fatality within two years re-
sulting from a fire in a fraternity
house. Since the Chi Psi house
burned last winter with a loss of
seven lives there has been a great
deal of agitation of the subject of
protection against fire for life and
property on East hill. As a result
of this agitation the means of fight-
ing a fire in that part of the town
are very much better than they were.
An efficient company with modern
apparatus is stationed at Huestis
street and Dry den road. The Alpha
Tau Omega house, which was de-
stroyed last week, was in a part of
the hill district which is still rather
remote from any fire station. This
part of the hill is about as far from
Dry den road as from the quarters of
the downtown companies. The de-
velopment of property along Uni-
versity avenue and on Cornell
Heights evidently demands better

protection than it now has. It was
not until after a steamer had been
dragged up the long and slippery hill
from Seneca and Tioga streets last
Friday that a stream of water could
be thrown above the second story
windows of the house. There has
never been a steamer stationed on
East hill, and firemen have said that
such a piece of apparatus was not
needed there, because there was al-
ways a sufficient pressure in the
mains from gravity alone. The Ith-
aca Fire Department's courage and
intelligence has never been ques-
tioned, so far as we know, and yet
there always seems to be something
wrong when a fire starts on East hill.
We suggest that the Board of Trus-
tees of the University consider seri-
ously whether the University shoulc!
not itself maintain a paid fire de-
partment.

In Ithaca on February 15.

Book Reviews.

A notice has been sent by Secre-
atry William J. Norton, '02, to the
members of the Cornell Association
of Class Secretaries, announcing that
the annual winter meeting of the
Association will take place on Sat-
urday, February 15, at 11 a. m., at
the Town and Gown Club in Ithaca.
It has been customary to hold the
winter meeting in New York; it is
to be held in Ithaca, so the notice
says, at the request of the General
Reunion Committee. Mr. Norton
suggests that each secretary be pre-
pared to discuss the plans of his own
class for the June reunion. Finan-
cial plans, he says, will receive espe-
cial attention, as will also the matter
of costumes.

Preceding the meeting of the class
secretaries there will be a meeting of
the General Reunion Committee at
the same place.

A series of intercollege basketball
games will begin now that examina-
tions are over. This series is played
annually for a trophy given by the
alumni of Elmira.

Registration for the second term
took place last Saturday.

ELECTRICAL ENGINEERING, by V.
Karapetoff. John Wiley & Sons,
publishers, New York. Price $6.00
net.

This book contains nearly 800
pages of interesting information for
students of electrical engineering. A
very great variety of subjects are
treated, ranging from polyphase
power systems to electric teakettles.
Each group of experiments is pre-
faced by rather clear information of
the physical principles involved in
the operation or testing of specific
apparatus to be studied.

Instructions for experiments are
brief but in general suggestive, and
the admixture of theory is well
chosen and distributed. Several of
the instruments and methods de-
scribed are of too recent development
to be certain of a place in the engi-
neering laboratories, whatever may
be their value in research institu-
tions. Some topics treated more
properly belong to physical labora-
tories than to engineering and the
value of the book to electrical engi-
neering students would perhaps have
been greater if such portions had
been replaced by references to the
literature of various difficult or par-
tially developed portions of the sub-
ject. Such references are notably
lacking throughout the text.

The illustrations are well chosen
and the diagrams are to be especially
commended for their simplicity and
clearness. The book is well printed
and very free from typographical
errors. It is a text which will prove
extremely useful to students in phy-
sics or chemistry as well as to engi-
neers as a compendium of applied
electricity, giving in an interesting
style the principles of useful electri-
cal apparatus.

STUDY OF ELECTRICAL ENGINEER-
ING, by H. H. Norris. John Wiley
& Sons, publishers, New York. Price
$2.50 net.

This text is not in any strict sense
a technical treatise on electrical en-
gineering, but is rather a semi-popu-
lar account of electrical apparatus
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and installations. Considerable at-
tention is given to those physical
properties of materials which are
most fundamental to the construc-
tion of the apparatus described, and
some space is accorded to rather com-
plicated diagrams of power plants.
A reader who has an extended work-
ing acquaintance with electrical ap-
paratus or whose laboratory work
has, covered general electrical phe-
nomena and measurements will be
able to profit by reading a book of
this description. Used in connec-
tion with illustrated experimental
lectures dealing with the actual ap-
paratus it should give to mechanical
or civil engineers a good birdseye
view of common electrical practice.
The type and press work are good
and an exceptionally complete index
is included. Some mistakes and mis-
prints mar the first copies which will
doubtless be corrected in later edi-
tions.

If you like to wear your

gloves long, wear

FOWNES
GLOVES

They wear longer.

George K. Woodworth, E. E. '96
(Late tt***tiner, Electrical DMsio* U. Λ.

Patent Office)

COUNSELOR AT LAW
PATKNTβ AiKD PATBNT CAUSM

ELECTRICAL OABHS A βPBCIAJLTY.
3ί State Street BOSTON, MASS.

THE BEST WAY
Co β«t « Good Podtton in Dmftlaβ or Bngl
αeertnc I* to file an application direct witfc
•OHM of our client* who ar depending on «•
tβ Cet competent and experienced applicants
tor their Vacant Poβltionβ. Send stamp tor
tteaic and Llβt of Vacant Poeltloaβ.

C3UBVTBLAND HNGINEBIUNG AβBNCY,
Ito e Bids., Cleveland, ~

Universiy Smoke
Shops Company

ITHACA HOTEL

We carry the largest assort-
ment of cigars, cigarettes, pipes
smoking tobaccos, and smoker's
novelties in the city.

SPECIAL PIPE SALE.

We are agents for the
\V. L. DOUGLAS

SHOES
STEPHENS AND SON

128 West State St.
Ithaca . . . . New York

SEE THE NEW STYLES.
The Quality that Sells.

Look at the Shoes in our window.

Opposite
the Ithaca HotelHERRON

HERBERT G. OGDEN, E. E., '97
Attorney and Counsellor at Law

^Patents and ^Patent Causes

2 RECTOR ST., NEW YORK

Alfred I,. Norris Floyd W. Mτtndy, '98
J. Norriβ Oliphant, Όl

Jas H. Oliphant & Co.
(Members N. Y. Stock Bxciiaagβ)

Bankers and Brokers
20 Broad ftt., New York.

JOHN J. CAVAQNARO (1900)
Engineer and Πachinist

Office and Shop
C«NT«R ST., - - NEW YORK CITY

Shops, Harrison, K. J.
MEDIUM AND LIGHT WEIGHT MACHΠOERT.

For Farms, Village Plots
and General Real Estate,
See

Cornell, '95 Notary Public.
Have you a farm or plot for sale? If

so, send particulars. Do you want to
buy? Why not call or write to me?
Mr. George T. Powell, President of the
Agricultural Experts' Association, be-
ing associated at this office, we are in
the best possible- position to render val-
uable services in selecting a farm or
selling farms that have value.

7
EAST 42 st.
TELEPHONES
4544) OQ ςf
4.4.j 38St.

New York.

BRANCH OFFICE

DEPOT SQUARE

TELEPHONE Tδβ
WHITE PLAINS.

If you get It from us it's right
Everything in Clothing and Furnishings that's worth having

TUXEDO AND FULL DRESS SUITS
For Sale and to Rent

BUTTRICK & FRAWLEY
m lαnmev m ALUMNI NBW wsra wxxvnra vo
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ALUMNI ANNOUNCEMENTS.

NEW YORK.—The annual luncheon
of the Cornell Alumnae Club of New
York will be held at the Manhattan
Hotel, Forty-second street and Mad-
ison avenue, on February 15, at one
o'clock. President Schurman, Dean
Polk of the Medical College, Miss
Putnam and Missi Loomis will speak.
The committee hopes that all Cornell
women in the vicinity of New York
will attend. Tickets may be .obtained
from the chairman, Mrs. Carl
Glucksmann, 14 East Forty "fifth
street. The price of the ticket is
$2.50.'

PHILADELPHIA.—The annual din-
ner of the Cornell Club of Philadel-
phia, to be held at the Bellevue-
Stratford on Saturday evening, Feb-
ruary 15, is expected to be the larg-

est Cornell alumni dinner ever held
outside of New York. Any Cornell
man who can reach Philadelphia on
that evening is cordially invited to
attend. Dinner tickets are $5 and
may be obtained from R. B. Lewis,
secretary, 28 South Mole street. The
singing will be led by old Glee Club
men, and the decorations will consist
of Cornell flags and banners. On
Saturday evening of this week the
regular monthly meeting and smoker
of the club will be held at 28 South
Mole street.

SAN FRANCISCO.—The sixth an-
nual meeting and banquet of the Cor-
nell University Club of Northern
California will be held at Tait's, Van
Ness avenue, San Francisco, on Fri-
day evening, February 21. Dinner
will be served at 6:45 o'clock. The
price of tickets is $1.50. There are
more than a hundred Cornell men in

TRADE MARK REGISTERED 1»

The Best Way
to secure clothes that will fit you,
please you, and give you long service,

ill

is to

Select Your Clotti
from our assortment of 500 handsome
fabrics, pick your style from our 24
exclusive fashion figures, and

Have It Made Up
into a suit or overcoat to your indi-
vidual measure, in our famous shops
of over one thousand tailors, for from
S25 to S40.

Style, fit, shape, quality guaranteed.

The Story of
Banking by Mail
and the reasons why this favor-
ably known savings bank pays

4 Per Cent Interest
are graphically told in a new
book we have just published. It
will be sent free to any one in-
terested in this subject.

βge
Cfmfanb

Capital . . . $2,500,000.00
Surplus . . . 2.500,000.00

Seventy- two Thousand Depositors

C.MORRIS, Pres., E.G.TILLOTSON. V.Pres.
A. R. HORR, (Cornell, '95), Seβy.

CLEVELAND,

Fraternity Men
WRITE FOR COMPLETE CATALOGUE

—OF -

COPYRIGHT 1 PRICE & CO.

Our No. 490
Four Button Novelty Sack

Our local representative will
show you our cloths and take

your measure. Wear clothes
made expressly for you.

Merchant Tailors

Price Building Chicago

HEADERS WILL PLEACH MENTION THB ALUM NI NEWS WHEN WRITING T>
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the Bay region, and the club hopes
that most of them will plan to attend.
Officers will be elected for the en-
suing year. It is believed that a
large number of Cornellians have re-
cently become residents of Northern
California whose names and ad-
dresses are unknown to the club, and
the club hopes to get into communi-
cation with them. They can be put
on the list by writing to the secre-
tary, C. S. Downes, 2514 Benvenue
street, Berkeley, Cal. Any Cornell
man who sees this notice is cordially
invited to attend the dinner, even
though he may not have been enrolled
in the club.

Gifts to Illinois College.

Twenty New York alumni of Illi-
nois College at Jacksonville, 111.,
held their annual dinner at the Grad-
uates' Club in New York city on
January 23. Charles H. Rammel-
kamp, '9βj is president of the col-
lege. Frank A. Vanderlip, an hon-

orary alumnus of the institution, an-
nounced that he had just come from
Andrew Carnegie's library with the
promise of a gift of $75,000 to the
college if the officers and alumni
would raise a like sum. President
Rammelkamp then announced that
Mr. Carnegie had given $50,000 to
the college last year under similar
conditions, and that the officers had
succeeded in raising the $50,000
which made the gift assured. He
had no doubt of being able to com-
plete the new fund of $75,000. To
start this fund, General Stewart L.
Woodford, who was one of the speak-
ers, subscribed $1,000 as a memorial
to his kinswoman, the widow of for-
mer President Tanner of Illinois
College. Besides General Woodford
and President Rammelkamp, two
other Cornellians are at present con-
nected with Illinois College—Thomas
Wbrthington, 73, who is one of the
trustees of the college, and Dr. C.
O. Harris, '98, who is assistant pro-
fessor of Greek.

The Cosmopolitan Annual.

Preparations have begun for the
publication of the second volume of
the Cosmopolitan Annual. The book
will go to press about March 1. This
year it will be the organ of the en-
tire Association of Cosmopolitan

Clubs and will contain lists of mem-
bers of all chapters and the official
minutes of the convention held this
winter at Madison, Wis. An edition
of one thousand copies will be
printed. Since the publication will
be circulated among foreign students,
many of whom will occupy impor-
tant private and government posi-
tions on their return to their native
lands, a directory of American firms
which seek foreign trade will be one
of the features of the Annual. The
publication board has organized
as follows: Editor-in-diief, Frank
Davis Mitchell; business manager,
Louis W. Fehr; assistant business
manager, S. S. Chryssides; circula-
tion manager, J. X. Burgos,

'TΓΉE best policy issued—an un-
qualified fact--the NEW Low-

Cost Life Insurance Policy of

The Prudential
Low Rates, High Values Com-

plete Guarantees.
Send for Descriptive Booklet. Dept. 124.

The PRUDENTIAL Insurance Company of America.
Incorporated as a Stock Company by the State of New Jersey.

JOHN F. DRYDEN, President. Home Office, NEWARK, N. J.

ΠΛ YΛ« Wαnf *Λ Mαlr*tlO I Oil Want 10 lViaKe
Splendid Opportunitieβ in Selling this Popular
New Ordinary Policy. Write Direct to Us Today.

Address Dept. 124.

BBADBB8 WILL FLkfAU lOnΓΠOM TKB ALUMNI NKWS WHEN WRITING TO ADTBMUMBS.
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THE STANDARD
HANDBOOK FOR

Electrical Engineers
Written and Compiled by a Staff of

Specialists, J908

Sent postpaid to any address upon re-
ceipt of $4.25.

Acknowledged to be the most ad-
vancefl and complete work yet issued.

We stamp your name upon it at no
added expense. . . . .

The Corner Bookstores
ITHACA, N. Y.

3ftr0l Naίumai lank
CORNELL LIBRARY BLDG.

Capital, Surplus and Profits
$350,000.00

If you want Artistic

WALL PAPER
CALL ON

ΔILEϊΊΦR, 322 West State St.
only Wall Paper Hou e in the City.

ST. DENIS HOTEL
BROADWAY and Nth ST.

NEW YOΛK

E U R O P E A N P L A N
RATES $1.50 AND UPWARDS

HOTL MARTINIQUE
BROADWAY AND 38D ST.

NEW YORK
E U R O P E A N P L A N .

Most convenient location in town.

WILLIAM TAYLOR & SON, Proprietors

MANUFACTURER I
DESIGNER IMPORTER]

JEWELRY—BADGES-MEDALS ETC.
College and Fraternity Specialties.

J. F. NEWMAN
11 John St - New York.

CORNELL ALUMNI NOTES. M. RYAN C. P. RYAW

78, B. S.—William P. Pickett is
an attorney in Brooklyn, N. Y._, with
office at 215 Montague street.
Board of Public Service of the city
of Sandusky, O.

'87, A. B.—F. V. Coville's address
is now 1836 V street, Washington,
D. C.

'97, M. E.—Julius I. Wile's ad-
dress is now in care of the Wile
Power Gas Company, 1688 Colum-
bus road, Cleveland, O.

'00, A. B.—George W. Bauder is
practicing medicine at 229 North
Second street, Harrisburg, Pa.

'00.—Sidney Stearn is with Stearn
& Company, 240-248 Euclid avenue,
Cleveland, O.

Όl.—J. Benoist C&. ion is secre-
tary and treasurer of the Vande-
venter Trust Company, St. Louis,
Mo.

'02, A. B.; Ό6, M. D.—A son,
John Daniel Payne, was born om
January 21 to Dr. and Mrs. Charles
Rockwell Payne, of Westport, N. Y.

'02, M. E.—P. R. Lamar is with
the Southern Cotton Oil Company
at Little Rock, Ark.

'03, M. E.—Charles B. Howe is
chairman of the department of me- j
chanic arts in the Stuyvesant High j
School, New York. His address is j
537 West 123d street. !

'04, C. E.—-Clifford M. King has
been appointed chief engineer to the

'07, M. E.—The address of Fred
G. Shull is in care of the Erie Rail-
road, Dunmore Station, Scranton, Pa.

'04, LL. B.—Frank Smith is prac-
ticing law in Paterson, N. J.

'04, LL..B.—Floyd H. Wilmot is
with the Title Guarantee & Trust
Company, New York.

ENVELOPES
ALL KINDS ALL SIZES

SAMUEL CUPPLES

ENVELOPE COMPANY
7-11 Laight St., New York City

M. R. WHINERY, '02
Manager Sales Department

WRITE FOR SAMPLES AND PRICES.

Π. RYAN & SON
UNDERTAKERS
524 SOUTH SALINA STREET,

Syracuse, N Y.
Telephone 91 Lady Assistant

. 85 per cent Magnesia

Sectional Locomotive Lagging

Wool and Cotton Waste

Asbestos Train Pipe Covering,
Perfection Journal Box Pack-
ing, Asbestos Railway Supplies*

Reinforced Corrugated Asbes-
tos, Roofing and Sheating.

No Rust, No Wear, Requires No Pai t,
Fireproof, Waterproof, Everlast-

ing, Indestructible.

Franklin Manufacturing Co*
Franklin, Penn.

C. J. S. MILLER, President

New Edition: "SONGS OF CORNELL"

arranged for ΠIXED VOICES with
Piano Accompaniment just issued
Price postpaid - -~ $ι.40!

LENT'S MUSIC STORE
122 North Aurora Street.

D. S. O'Brien.
Dealer in Fresh and Salt Meats.
222 N. Aurora St. , 430 N. Cayuga St.

Special attention given to

Fraternity Houses
. - » - ~ — . — , _

Artistic Photography

COLLEGE WORK

HOWES ART GALLERY
ITHACA, N. Y.
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It Takes Power to Wear

Out Bearings.

A bearing that is not properly lubri-
cated consumes more power than one
that is. Consequently you should use
only the best lubricants. We have been
lubricating specialists for the past forty
years, and our oils and methods are rec-
ognized as standard by 97^ per cent,
of the steam roads and ovei 40 per cent.
of the electrical railways of the United
States and Canada.

We guarantee your cost per thousand
car miles and thousand kilowatt hours,
and furnish you free the services of an
expert to advise with you regarding
lubrication and efficiency.

Our experts are the pick of electrical-
mechanical men of the country.

Let us send a representative to talk
It over with you.

Galena-Signal Oil Co.
Franklin, Pa.

FREDERICK ROBINSON

PHOTOGRAPHER

FOR SENIOR CLASS 1908.

205 N. Auiora St. Ithaca, N. Y.

(Clothes

Jflcgormicll

222 Q. State St.

Look! 8**e

'04, A. B.—Charles Macdonald
Brown, jr._, until recently of New
York, has become a resident of Chi-
cago. "Uk's" address is 252 Frank-
lin street.

'04, A. B.—Miss Nancy C. Wood
is teaching in the South High School,
Worcester, Mass.

'04, LL. B.—J. Henry Callister is
employed as managing clerk and
title examiner in law offices in Yonk-

ers, N. Y., and may be addressed at
either 78 Buena Vista avenue, Yαnk-
ers, or 5 Carroll street, Poug^b-
keepsie.

'04, A. B.—Miss Jane M. Wheekr
is teaching in the Classical Higk
School, Worcester, Mass.

'05, M. E.—R. L. Kingsland haβ
changed his address from Wilkin*-
burg, Pa., to Box 271> Mars, Pa,

'05, LL. B.—Burt R Greiner iβ

TΠHE Pianola Piano unites in

*" a single compact instru-

ment a Pianola and a high-

grade upright piano (Weber

Steck, Wheelock or Stuyvesant).

It is a perfect piano for hand-

playing, but can also be played

by means of perforated music

roll. Thus it confers upon every-

body, irrespective of skill or

previous training, the fascination

of personally producing music.

Thousands of pianos will be bought within the next few months.
Some of the purchasers may regret before the year is out that they

did not select —

The Pianola Piano
Now is the time to find out all about this wonderful new kind
of piano, that is meeting with such universal popularity. To
secure the detailed information about the Pianola Piaao NOW

— why it is so much more desirable than any other piano
made — will cost nothing and may be the means of saving

much dissatisfaction and disappointment later. Write at once

for our Pianola Piano Book.

In writing be sure to state whether you already own a piano and if
so what make. Also whether you would be interested in knov/ing about
our plan for purchase by easy monthly payments. If you wish
you can be enjoying this instrument while you are paying for it.

CAUTION : There is but one Pianola Piano and but one Pianola, made only by The AeoKan Co
Do not make the mistake of supposing that the word ''Pianola" is a generic term applying to any
Piano-Player. If it is not made by the AeoKan Co., it is not a Pianola or Pianola Piano,

AEOLIAN HALL, 3S2 5th AVENUE
NEAR 34th STREET, NEW YORK

Done!

Down Town
138 E. State St

IHTlmat THΓ<B Have
Custom Whip* D

Drop us a postal for samples and self -measuring blank. We guarantee to fit. We prepay all express charges
and also forward via express, on approval, anything in our shops. We are after your business.

We are Hatters, Hosiers, Glovers, Crav&ters and makers of Shirts that fit. Write today.

L. C. BEΠENT, Toggery Shops On the Jfϋl
404

HEADERS WILL έaamtn NEWS WHEN WRΓΠN TO ABVBBTISBKS.
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with the Title Guarantee & Trust
Company, New York.

'05, LL. B.—John D. Monroe is
with the Westchester & Bronx Title
& Mortgage Guaranty Company at
White Plains, N. Y.

'06, C. E.—Seth W. Webb is now
living at 3985 East Seventy-first
street, S. E., Cleveland, O.

Ό6, LL. B.—Thomas J. Hassett
is employed by the United States
Title Company at White Plains,
N. Y.

'06, D. V. M.—J. G. Wills is prac-
ticing veterinary medicine in M alone,
N. Y.

Ό6, D. V. M.—C. R. Baldwin is
a United States veterinary inspector
at Ottumwa, Iowa.

Ό6, A. B.—The present address
of J. J. Wolfersperger is 531 West
113th street, New York.

'07, M. E.—Harry M. Parmley
has removed from Wilkinsburg, Pa.,
to 238 West Center street, Mahanoy
City, Pa.

'07, M. E.—Joseph Wechsler is in
the office of Henry Floy, '91, consult-
ing engineer, 220 Broadway, New
York, and is assisting in the design
of power plants. His address is in
care of Dr. J. Margulis, 65 Seventh
street.

'07, M. E.—C. Rodman Stull is
with the Suburban Gas Company of
Philadelphia, whose offices are at
Chester, Pa.

'07, LL. B.—William E. Sill is
practicing law in Geneva, N. Y. His
address is 60 Park place.

'07, C. E.—Robert G. Ford has re-
moved from Osceola Mills, Pa., to
Bell wood, Pa.

Ό7, A. B.—B. Frank Courtright
is employed as a chemist by the Chi-
cago> Burlington & Quincy Railroad.
His address is 146 Downer place,
Aurora, 111.

'07, C. E.—J. C. Blaylock's ad-
dress is 1332 North Halsted street^
Chicago. He is in the engineering
department of George W. Jackson,
Inc.

'07, M. E.—E. Walter Jansen's
address is 149 Kant str., Ill Rechts,
Charlottenburg, Berlin, Germany.

'07, M. E.—A. W. Shepherd is
with the Herring-Hall-Marvin Safe
Company at Hamilton, O.

GEORGE S. TARBELL
TRUST CO./BUILIillYG, ITHACA, N. Y

Attorney, Counselor and Notary P u b l i c .

Prompt personal attention given General
Practice, Corporation, Mortgage dud Surro-
gate Law, Collections, ReSal ΈJstate and Loans.

CHAS. H. BEACH
HE SELLS

D. L. & W. COAL
AND

DISTILLED WATER ICE.
Office 314 Auburn St. Both Phones

ALHAMBRA HOTEL
North Aurora St.

GRILL ROOM AND
PRIVATE DINING ROOMS.

John B. Herson, Prop.

In '75 we set up shop,
And from the start we were in it;

We've always been right up on top
And never lost a minute.

Our fame is known in every clime,
In northern lands and sunny;

Come straight to us, and you'll ι»τ
time,

And time, you know, is money.

R. A. HEGGIE ® BRO. CO
136 E. State St.

ITHACA, N.Y. %

TODD'S PHARMACY
The only medicine shop on the street

(Aurora), once made famous by Zinck.
The store is opposite the new Alhambra
and next to Wall & Son, foot tailor*.
Anything from this pharmacy is de-
pendable, as many of the alumni can
attest.

Hotel Cumberland
NEW YORK

S. W. Corner Broadway at 54th St.
Near 50th St., Subway Station and 53rd St. Elevated

Kept by a College Man. Headquarters for College Men,

Ideal Location, Near Theatres, Shops and
Central Park.

New, Modern and Absolutely Fireproof
Most attractive Hotel in New York.

Special Rates for College Teams.
Transient Rates $2.50 with Bath and up.

All outside rooms.

HARRY P. STIMSON,
Formerly with Hotel Imperial.

R. J. BINGHAM,
Formeny with Hotel Woodward.

SEND FOR BOOKLET.

ITHACA

SAVINGS BANK
(lNCOKPORA.TEI> 1868)

ITHACA X. Y.

Tompkίns County National Sank
BEGAN BUSINESS IN 1836.

Capital, $100,000
Surplus and Profits, $150,000

We solicit your banking business.

H. GOLDENBERG

When in town, don't forget

to see Goldie. Special at-

tention given to the Alumni,

whether in town or not* . .

312 EDDY ST.

ITHACA TRUST COMPANY
Capital $ίOO,000 Surplus $125000

Superior Banking Facilities, Courteous Attention
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